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Dear Jin, 

Thanks for the spring report. It appears Iowa once again 
had some great birds. 

In keeping with my philosophy of not publishing any record 
that might be rejected by a state rarities committee, I will 
ignore all the sightings you designated as R...referred to the 
rarities committee.S There are five reports of excellent 
birds that you did not so designate; I need documentations 
for these reports. They are: ClarkUs Grebe, Purple Gallinule, 
Mountain Bluebird, Western Tanager, and Black-headed 
Grosbeak. 

If well documented all of these should be included in the 
Regional report. Without documentation, however, I cannot 
use the records. Please get them to me as soon as possible. 
Everything else in your report looks great. 

Thanks again for the report. Let me also congratulate you 
on the RossU Gull you discovered last year. Fantastic bird! 
I too, hope to see on someday. 

Ken Brock 

Indiana Univ. Northwest 
Gary, IN 
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